#### Salve Regina University

## Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

**Archives and Special Collections** 

11-10-1988

### Newsbulletin vol. 19, no. 5

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

#### **Recommended Citation**

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 19, no. 5" (1988). Newsbulletin. 408. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/408

#### **Rights Statement**

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



# BULLETIN

#### SALVE REGINA COLLEGE

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208



VOL 19 ISSUE 4

November 10, 1988



#### ANNUAL GOVERNOR'S BALL WHIRLS INTO FINAL PLANNING STAGES

The strains of the Duke Belaire Orchestra will fill Ochre Court for the College's Governor's Ball, a black tie fundraising event, scheduled for Saturday, December 3 from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m.

Richard Carbotti of Perfect Surroundings will orchestrate the theme, A Traditional Christmas, and Blackstone Caterers will prepare Hors d'oeuvres and a midnight repast. Proceeds will benefit the College's Financial Aid Program.

Over 1,200 invitations have been sent to friends and associates of the College, but you can still reserve a place at the gala event by contacting Ann Marie LoRe at extension 223. Tickets cost \$125 per person.



#### MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR MUSIC CONCERTS

The Music Department has a full line-up in store for December beginning with the Noon Concert on Wednesday, December 7 and leading to the annual Christmas Concert on December 9 and 10 and Department Recitals on December 13. The programs promise an abundance of traditional and contemporary holiday tunes and no shortage of Christmas cheer. Mark your calendars for these dates, and watch for details in the December 4 NEWS BULLETIN.

#### BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND! SALVE REGINA COLLEGE HAS

#### "OLYMPUS ON THEIR MINDS" ONCE MORE!!

The Salve Regina College Theatre Company will present the musical-comedy "Olympus On My Mind" on November 18, 19, and 20 with a special faculty and staff presentation on November 17. Tickets are available at the Mercy Hall box office, extension 463, beginning October 18.

The plot of "Olympus" concerns the Greek God Jupiter, who assumes human form on earth in order to experience human emotions.

# WORLD HUNGER ALERT DAY OF PRAYER AND FASTING SPONSORED BY OXFAM AMERICA

Oxfam America, an international agency that funds self-help development projects and disaster relief in poor countries in Africa, Asia and the Carribean, will sponsor a day of fasting on Thursday, November 17. A prayer service will take place in Ochre Court Chapel at 4:30 p.m.

Oxfam America, which also prepares and distributes educational materials on the issues of development and hunger, started the Fast for a World Harvest in 1974. The fast, which may take the form of giving up one meal or the entire day's meals, takes place each year one week before Thanksgiving. Money saved on the fast may be donated to Oxfam America, or a person may demonstrate concern for hunger and poverty by attending the prayer service, praying in private, donating money without fasting or simply reading more about Oxfam America.

For more information about Oxfam America or to make a donation, contact the Campus Ministry Office, extension 302.

#### HUNGER CONCERT PROCEEDS GO TO AREA SOUP KITCHENS

The Music Department has donated \$600 to area soup kitchens from proceeds raised in the past two annual Hunger Concerts. Benefactors include the Martin Luther King Center, Christian Action Center, St. Joseph's Church, the Salvation Army, St. Paul's Methodist Church and Community Baptist Church.

Brother James Loxham, Concert Director, states, "It is good to see the College involved in this program and wonderful that students in the Theatre and Music Departments willingly display their talents for this most worthy cause."

This year's concert, presented on October 14 in Ochre Court, was the third Music Department fundraiser to ease hunger. This year's theme, "A Broadway Review," showcased musical selections from contemporary and classic Broadway shows.



#### FOREIGN WAR COLLEGE WIVES VISIT CAMPUS

On Wednesday, November 9 a group of foreign wives of Naval War College officers were scheduled to tour the campus following a coffee reception and welcoming address by Vice President/Academic Dean Christopher Kiernan.

The tour, scheduled to begin at Wakehurst's International room and conclude at Ochre Court, has become an annual event for students in the College's English as a Second Language course offered at the War College. For many of the women attending, this tour offered their first view of an American college campus.



#### CALENDAR OF CAMPUS SPECIAL EVENTS

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 16. NURSING CAREER DAY
11 a.m. - 4 p.m. at Ochre Court, sponsored by the Career Planning and
Placement Office, extension 495. Information on career opportunities in nursing
and related health care areas.

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 16. PATRICK KENNEDY ADDRESS 8:00 p.m. at O'Hare Academic Center, sponsored by the College's Young Democrats Club Kennedy will speak to students about how they can become involved in politics through the Democratic party. Free.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18. ANNUAL DANCE MARATHON begins at 7 p.m. in Ochre Court, sponsored by the Student Life Senate. For information contact Student Activities Office, extension 490. A 20-hour dance marathon to benefit the Women's Resource Center, a local organization which provides emotional support, counseling, court advocacy and emergency shelter to women who are victims of domestic violence. Non-marathon participants can join the dance for \$5.

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 19. HOLISTIC COUNSELING CONFERENCE 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. in South Hall, sponsored by the Holistic Counseling Program, extension 250. A conference which explores practical issues like billing and networking for anyone interested in establishing a practice in holistic counseling. Registration due by November 15. \$45 fee.

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 19. STATEWIDE RESIDENT ASSISTANT CONFERENCE 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at O'Hare Academic Center, sponsored by the newly-formed R.I. Residence Life Network in conjunction with College Personnel Association of Rhode Island (CPARI) and the National Association for Student Personnel Administration (NASPA). President Lucille McKillop will be featured as a key note speaker. For information, call the Residential Life Office, extension 485. A conference for Resident Assistants (RA's) with the theme "Helping Other Paraprofessionals Excell." Fee \$7 for RA's, \$10 for CPARI members and \$15 for all others.

#### SALVE REGINA RECEIVES ANNUAL GALLUCCI SCHOLARSHIP

Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional Advancement, has announced that Salve Regina College has received a \$500.00 grant from the annual Gallucci Scholarship.

The Scholarship has been awarded to the College since 1980, in memory of Captain Louis Gallucci, as an incentive for individuals interested in a career in the field of Administration of Justice.

#### SCIENTIFIC INSTRUMENT DONATED BY SALVE REGINA GRADUATE

Michael Holloway, a 1986 SRC Chemistry Graduate, and now a Senior Research Chemist for Polycast Inc., Stamford, Conn., has arranged for the donation of a major scientific instrument to the SRC Chemistry Department. The Diano-Hardy recording spectrophotometer, valued at \$20,000, is accepted as a world wide standard for the measurement of color. The instrument is computer compatible for automatic computation of color difference, haze, transparency, and depth of color indexing.

Holloway, who also received a Bachelor of Arts in Philosophy from SRC in 1985, is currently enrolled in Connecticut State University where he's working on a Masters Degree in Chemistry and Engineering.

#### VOLUNTEER RECRUITMENT

Recruitment efforts are underway for START volunteers.

START, a unique student volunteer group, is already wellknown on campus. This dynamic team offers you an interesting experience and practical training through sharing alumni responsibilities and assisting with development projects.

START volunteers serve as support staff at the Governor's Ball, Alumni Phonathons, the Class Auction, and welcoming graduates back to the campus during Reunion Weekend as well as other social events.

If you are interested in joining the START group, please call or come to see Tom Hastings in the Alumni Office, third floor, Ochre Court.

#### EDITORIAL NOTE

Please direct all NEWS BULLETIN releases and notices to Patricia Hatfield, Assistant Director of Public Relations, extension 399.

NEWS BULLETIN forms are available at the Public Relations Office, third floor, Ochre Court.



#### FACULTY NEWS

Patricia Lewis Dulac, Instructor of Mathematics, has been appointed to the Board of Directors of the Association of Teachers of Mathematics in New England (ATMNE). Additionally, Dulac will assume the responsibilities of Editor of the ATMNE NEWSLETTER.

Sister Kathryn Murphy, Associate Professor, and Dr. Alice Graham, Assistant Professor, both of the Special Education Department, recently attended a conference at Boston College. The conference was sponsored by the Teachers Education Division of the Council for Exceptional Children. The conference focused on special education teacher certification and learning strategies.

Michael Thombs, Assistant Professor of Information Systems Science, gave two presentations to area teachers on October 24. Titled "Computer Theraphy for Everyone: Dissecting the Computer," the presentation was part of a Computer Educational Demonstration given to teachers, administrators, and anyone interested in Education. The Teacher Education and Computer Center (TECC) sponsored the demonstration at Newport County Catholic Regional School in Middletown.

Dr. Camille Allen, Assistant Professor, Education, presented a session at the 40th annual New England Reading Association Conference in Portland, Maine on October 7. Her topic was "An Ethnographic Study of How Reading is Taught in American Elementary Schools."

#### STAFF NEWS

Reinette Speare has been promoted from Assistant to the Director of Public Relations to Coordinator of Production/Design, Office of Public Relations. This is a new position.

Forrest Edward, Director of Purchasing, recently attended a conference hosted by the National Association of Educational Buyers (NAEB) New England held at North Conway, New Hampshire. The conference was attended by over 105 Purchasing Agents representing colleges and universities from all over New England, and Edward was nominated to the membership and public relations committees for future conferences.

#### STUDENT NEWS

Nella Lo Giudice, a Spanish and Accounting major, studied at the University of Salamanca in Spain, this past summer.

Jay Lyons, Katie Hannon, and Janet Papalia left for Spain at the end of the summer for studies in Madrid. Rosalba Onofrio, and Kevin Lamarca, will join them in January. In a recent letter to the Spanish Department, Papalia says that studying in Spain "has been the greatest experience of my life."

#### STUDENT SPORTS NEWS

This year for the first time since Geraldine DiCamillo has coached here at Salve Regina College, seven members of the Women's Tennis Team participated in the New England Women's Intercollegiate Tennis Tournament at Amherst College, Smith College and Mt. Holyoke on October 28, 29 and 30. This prestigious event included representation from 28 Division III New England Colleges in both individual and team competition.

Singles - 1.	Liz Kelley	Sr	Ponte Vedra Beach, FL
	Nancylee Paris	So	New Vernon, NJ
3.	Andrea Calamita	So	Swampscott, MA
4.	Kristin Shave	So	South Easton, MA
5.	Christine Linski	Fr	South Bend, IN
6.	Molly O'Toole	Jr	Milton, MA
	Kathy Cox	So	Belle Harbor, NY

Doubles - 1. Liz Kelly & Christine Linski

- 2. Andrea Calamita & Molly O'Toole
- 3. Nancylee Paris & Kristin Shave

DiCamillo comments, "This first effort of competing at a high level generated strong individual performances against top-seeding opponents and, as a result, earned SRC's Women's Team the respect of those present.

#### EQUESTRIAN EXHIBITION MOVES TO A CLASSICAL BEAT

Salve Regina College's Riding Club will present a dressage and jumping exhibition set to classical music on Wednesday, November 30 at 1 p.m. College Equestrian Team students will ride with Gina Slanzi on Caesar, Irma Hammer on Sky's the Limit and Beth Kuhns on Daydream. Instructor Suzanne Duffy will ride Searific, of the Newport Equestrian Center, located on Third Beach Road in Middletown.

Duffy says, "I am truly excited that the Salve Regina College students are able to take advantage of the riding program (offered for one credit). This will enable them to compete with other colleges in the area."

Rain date will be Thursday, December 1, and the exact location will be announced in the near future. Look for flyers around the campus.



Deadline for the next NEWSBULLETIN is Wednesday, November 23. Publication date is December 2.